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After the End of the Thirtieth Presidency in the Japan Section

TAKASHI MIYAZAKI

Former President of the International College of Dentists Japan Section

I was appointed to this position, succeeding former President Tadashi Mizutani, and have been able to
safely complete my 2-year task. I really appreciate the executive members and Secretary General for their
cooperation in my presidency.

Having the Tokyo Olympic and Paralympic Games and a commemorative event of the 100th anniversary of
the ICD Headquarters scheduled, members of the Japan Section, including me, started this year full of hope.
However, due to the subsequent pandemic of COVID-19, the 2 above-mentioned events have been postponed to
next year.

The Japan Section has 3 major meeting schedules for each year: Annual Meeting/Induction Ceremony, Winter
Scientific Meeting, and Year-end Meeting. To reduce the risk of COVID-19 infection, we inevitably decided to
cancel the Winter Scientific Meeting in March and Induction Ceremony in June of this year. Considering the
influences of the coronavirus situation on social life, special measures should also be adopted for the future
activities of the society.

As the president, I have been aiming to enhance the presence of the Japan Section over these 2 years. At
the Induction Ceremony of last year, I signed an agreement for official collaboration with the South Korea and
Taiwan Sections, which was an unfinished task taken over from former President Mizutani. Communication
with the 2 countries is becoming more active. I hope that collaboration with these countries will be further and
globally promoted in the future.

During my presidency, I also launched a new system within the Japan Section as an international society
member to recognize globally contributing members and students, with the aim of encouraging each member of
this society to perform daily medical practice and social activities from global perspectives.

For the first time in the Japan Section’ s history since the first presidency of Shusaku Fukushima, the
presidential baton has been passed to a female member. Although many women, including the president
and executive members of the Headquarters, are active today, there are still few female leaders in Japan' s
dentistry. In such a situation, the demonstration of new approaches as an international society member under
the leadership of the new president Motoko Suda will have great significance to the Japan Section.

I sincerely hope that the society and section will continue to grow and develop in the future.
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